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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
February 23, 2012
I.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Mark Wollenweber.  


Trustees present: Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Terri Larrew (Harper 



Woods), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy 

 

Todorovich (Sterling Heights).

    
Trustees excused: Jean Davis (Chesterfield), Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Belinda 



Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren).


Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).
 
Guests: Ron Black, Joseph Brandenburg, C.P.A., Buss & Company, P.C.
II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Osborne to approve the Agenda, supported by Todorovich. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Brown to approve the January 26, 2012 minutes, supported by 
     
Larrew. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No public participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  

Barbara Brown reported that the Macomb Library for the Blind and Physically 


Handicapped (MLBPH) opened to the public on January 17 at the Clinton-Macomb 


Public Library. The room is named after Peg Lamont and a Grand Opening Dedication 

program was held on February 6, 2012. The library hired Anne Mandel to run the 

MLBPH and she is doing a wonderful job. The Clinton-Macomb Public Library will be 

celebrating its 20th Anniversary with a fundraising event on March 9, 2012.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills for December 2011 was approved on a motion by  

     Osborne, supported by Brown. Motion Carried.


Payment of the bills for February 2012 was approved on a motion by Brown, 

supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

     Osborne moved to receive and file the January 2012 Budget Reports, 



 supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Larrew moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,      supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
D. 2010-11 Audit Presentation

Joe Brandenburg, from Buss & Company, P.C., presented the Suburban Library    Cooperative 2010/2011 Audit Report and answered questions from the board.       Thank You Joe for taking the time to meet with the Suburban Library                     Cooperative Board. 

E. Personnel Committee Recommendations




Health insurance/cost sharing – Due to the new state law, SLC will need to 



implement either a hard cap cost of $5,500 or 20% cost share for health 



insurance. To lessen the impact to employees, the Personnel Committee and the 



Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommends the hard cap 



option if health insurance costs increase 4% or less. If health insurance costs 



increase more the 4% the 20% cost share is recommended. The Suburban 



Library Cooperative Advisory Council also recommends that SLC investigate 



other health insurance options. Osborne made a motion to approve the most 



favorable option to employees. The motion was supported by Larrew. 



Motion Carried.



Use of Technology Policy – This is a new policy recommended by the Personnel



Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. Larrew 




made a motion to approve the Use of Technology Policy with additional 




language of what the consequences would be for policy violations. The motion 




was supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
F. Simplified Employee Pension



During the audit it was discovered that the Suburban Library Cooperative was           not in full compliance with IRS rules for Simplified Employee Pension (SEP)           plans. The IRS rules state that for Simplified Employee Pension (SEP) plans             must be provided to all employees who are at least 21 years of age, have                    performed “service” in at least 3 of the immediately preceding 5 years and have         earned a minimum of $450 in compensation each year. This will affect two                employees who will be compensated with lump sum contributions of $2,177.66         and $2,737.31. Brown made a motion to sign form 5305-SEP to formally                   establish the Suburban Library Cooperative’s Simplified Employee Pension for         all employees who meet the above stated rules and to investigate what other              libraries are offering in employer contributions for similar plans and take this to         the next Personnel Committee meeting. The motion was supported by Osborne.         Motion Carried.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
The Governor’s proposed budget for next year shows a status quo level in state aid and an increase for MeL.

B. Cooperative Survey Results
The results were positive overall with all SLC libraries participating in the survey. Delivery, the shared system and databases (Overdrive) were considered the most important to member libraries. Also, training was emphasized, but what kind of training and how much libraries are willing to pay for such training will need to be investigated. There was discussion about creating a one page summary of the survey and sending copies along with a cover letter from the Suburban Library Cooperative Board to local legislators. The survey is also available in a digital format that Tammy will forward to the board.

C. Items for March 2012 Agenda

  Budget Committee Recommendations – revised budget for 2011/12.
  Shared Technology Committee Recommendations – will be discussing SirsiDynix       hosting option.
D. Advisory Council Minutes – February 2012

Todorovich made a motion to receive and file the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council Minutes for February 2012, supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.

VIII.       Next meeting date 

                  
The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, March 29, 2012, at the Suburban Library 
  

Cooperative.
  IX.         Adjournment



       Osborne moved to adjourn at 8:00 p.m., supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Mark Wollenweber, Chair
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